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Parsons Croft Parking 

Introduction 

This policy describes the permitted use of Parson’s Croft Car Park. The principal use of Parson’s Croft Car 
Park is for users of the sports facilities, residents of adjacent properties and visitors to the village. The 
intention of the policy is to ensure that the amenity is shared fairly. 

Residents 

Unless over crowding occurs, residents of adjacent properties may make permanent use of the car park. If 
overcrowding occurs the Parish Council would consider limiting use to one vehicle per household. The 
storage of vehicles that are not roadworthy (i.e. without valid tax and MOT) is not permitted. 

Caravans and motorhomes 

The parking of caravans and motorhomes is only permitted under the following circumstances 

1. In emergency (e.g. to avoid awkward parking in the dark). Parking is permitted without notice for 24 
hours only. 

2. In conjunction with the use of Parson’s Croft for fee paying camping pitches. Vehicles experiencing 
difficulty accessing the grassed area may use the car park on payment of the agreed pitch fee. No more 
than half of the space on the car park should be used in this way. 

3. Longer term parking may be permitted by prior agreement subject to 
• Sufficient available capacity not to impact adversely on other users of the car park. 
• Application being considered at a Parish Council Meeting before parking commences. 
• Agreement being reached on any fee to be charged. 
• Agreement to either a fixed term, or fixed notice period for ending the arrangement. 

Exceptions 

Any requests for exceptions to be made to this policy should be sent to the Clerk who will arrange for them 
to be discussed at the next available meeting. 

 

A.T.Martin. Parish Clerk 

 

 
 

 


